October 30, 1931.

Dr. Helen M. Wiestling, Reformatory for Women, Framingham, Mass.

Dear Doctor Wiestling:

Heferring to your letter of Getober 26 let me say that we have paid special attention to the tests on the following patients and find them all negative:

Bernice Williams Charlotto Gooley Florence Germaine Margaret L. Malonoy Cathorine Whitelaw Miriam E. Carnes Veonora Munn

They were, however, stupidly left out of the bath on the first test and we had to repeat and in some instances we did not have a sufficient amount of serum for a complete test. I can now venture the opinion that our failure to give you consistent readings was due to a reading difficulty here; but, in order to make this opinion have greater weight, I shall be greatly obliged if you will send additional specimens on this group.

I trust you are enjoying writing your paper. Should you encounter any difficulty in which I can be of help to you, please let me know.

Very truly yours,

Wm. A. Hinton, M. D., Chief, Wassermann Laboratory.